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PatientParticipationGroup
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 5th March 2012

In Attendance:
Dr Colin Machin (Chairman)



Mrs Penelope Burns



Mrs Hasmeeta Parmar 




Mr Darren Brittain




Mr Alfred Geary
Mr Keith Verrall
Mr S Bardsley, Practice Manager




Mrs Jane Austin, Administrator

Apologies:

Dr M S Ghaly

Mrs Shila Chauhan

The meeting was opened by Dr Colin Machin
MATTERS ARISING  - Previous Minutes
Infection Control  -  
Hand sanitizing facilities are now in place.
WMC Website  -   CM discussed the options available with SB, CM can arrange for a student from the university to design a website but there will be a cost for it to be created on line.  SB voiced concern of losing our website address; www.woodbrookmedicalcentre.co.uk   if we cease to deal with Neighbourhood Direct (as this was created by them).  JA to check this out.
Action
:  CM to provide an estimate cost of set up



   JA to check website address with Neighbourhood Direct

Promotion of Appointments  -  Notices have been displayed both in the surgery and in the chemist, also information slips are handed out with prescriptions.
PATIENT QUESTIONNAIRE FEEDBACK
The PPG are pleased with the survey results, though they would have appreciated more responses.  It was decided that the PPG would be involved with the distribution of future surveys within the practice to try and increase the number of patient responses.
It was also requested that the questions on the next survey be structured on ‘present’ experiences, as this survey requested answers on ‘past’ experiences, some questions going back as far as 6 months.

APPOINTMENTS
From the results that we received it was apparent that the appointment system was the main topic for discussion.
Pre-Bookable/Online Appointments

PB raised the subject of pre-bookable appointments available online, saying that when she herself had tried to book online that there was only one appointment available which was several weeks away.  We believe the reason for this incident was the change over with the computer system, but receptionists will be asked to record any complaints we receive regarding online bookings and SB to check the set up of ‘Booking an Appointment’ on the new system.
Action :  SB to check ‘Book an Appointment’ on line.


The appointment system is constantly under review, pre-bookable appointments in particular.  It can be difficult to balance the required number of pre-bookable and same day appointments required on a day to day basis due to holidays, sickness etc. 

Pre-bookable appointments are usually offered at the beginning of each doctor’s surgery, morning and afternoon.  It was suggested that they may be filtered in throughout the day to offer different appointment times, this will be discussed with the doctors at the next practice meeting.  
Telephone Appointments
The survey showed an improvement in patient satisfaction with obtaining an appointment over the telephone.  The telephone system has been recently changed so patients no longer hear the message detailing the ‘options’ available and asking them to select an option, this means that a patients call will be answered directly by a member of staff which reduces the waiting time for the call to be answered.  Also the surgery now has eight outside lines, compared to the previous two, which are now manned by a minimum of six persons each morning at 8:00am, this also reduces the waiting time for the patients call to be answered.
If there are no same day/urgent appointments left when a patients call is answered then he/she will be asked if the Specialist Nurse can treat the problem and be offered an appointment with her, if this is not appropriate, or available, then a telephone consultation with a GP will be offered.  If the patient says the problem is urgent and he/she needs to be seen by a doctor that day then the Duty Doctor will contact the patient to assess the problem and make the necessary arrangements for the patient to be seen.  All urgent requests are always dealt with on the same day.
Action : SB to discuss the survey results with the Doctor’s at the next Practice 
  Meeting and to request a review of the appointment system, and for the Practice to 
  produce a summary of their findings. 
Staff Notice Board
Ongoing, photos are presently being taken.
PPG COMMITTEE

The committee agreed that they need to promote the PPG within the Surgery.  This could be done by committee members attending the surgery and talking to patients and for a notice board to be provided for the PPG to use.
Action : JA to organise a notice board.

  PPG Committee to arrange promotional information etc.
A.O.B.

SB informed the committee that Mrs Shila Chauhan has regrettably resigned from the committee, as she feels she cannot dedicate herself to the PPG due to other commitments.  The committee will decide on the best way to proceed on the recruitment of future patients into the group.
TV/Media Screen in Reception Waiting Area
It was agreed that a TV screen in the waiting area would help promote all services, clinical and other, and to inform patients of any alterations/changes and up to date information on the Medical Centre.  This would also make the area look neat and tidy by disposing of all the A4 notices which are currently placed around.
Action : JA to investigate and provide details for the next meeting.
Car Park

KV raised concern over the new Travelodge not having any parking facilities and the possibility of their customers using our car park.  
Limited parking spaces have always been a problem at the surgery, and any unauthorised parking is noted.  Any car that has been parked unauthorised will receive a notice on the window screen requesting they do not park again.  The car park is locked up each evening, when the surgery closes, and unlocked at the start of each working day.  The possibility of a car park barrier was looked into, but the cost involved was extremely high.  We have been informed that Travelodge have made arrangements with NCP at the local retail park for their customers parking requirements, but if Travelodge customers do park on our car park then SB will contact the Travelodge management to discuss the situation.  

Action : JA to obtain up to date car registration numbers from the upstairs tenants and chemist, to ensure that there is no unauthorised parking.
Meeting closed at 7.45pm

Date of next meeting : Tuesday 17th April 2012 @ 6.30pm
